
Stow Police Department Page: 1 
Dispatch Log  From: 04/10/2023  Thru: 04/16/2023     0000 - 2359     

 

 

For Date: 04/10/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0002 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0012 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0043 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0459 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                0710 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

04/10/2023 0711 Caller reports having a bat stuck in thier  
fireplace. Information relayed to the ACO for follow up. 
 

 
                0718 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS AREA OF A6 - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

04/10/2023 0719 Acton took a 911 hang up from location, no  
answer on call back. 
 

 
                0818 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0927 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0936 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 400HUDSON] HUDSON TOWN LINE - HUDSON RD 
 
                1002 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1006 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180TAYLOR] MARBLE HILL - TAYLOR RD 
 
                1013 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1146 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/10/2023 1146 Caller requesting to speak with the Chief of  
Police about a situation from a few weeks ago. When asked  
for more details, the caller wanted to speak with the Chief  
of Police in Stowe Vermont, not Stow MA. Correct phone  
number for the Stowe Vermont Police provided. 
 

 
                1217 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB NORTH COURSE - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

04/10/2023 1220 Accidental 911 from phone that fell and hit  
the ground. 
 

 
                1227 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Vehicle Towed   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

04/10/2023 1230 Caller reporting single car accideant at  
location with air bag deployment. Police and fire  



responding. 
04/10/2023 1235 CBK requested to location to remove vehicle. 
04/10/2023 1229 Car 20 requests ALS to be cancelled at this  
time. 
04/10/2023 1248 CBK on scene at this time. 
04/10/2023 1254 CBK removed the vehicle at this time. 
04/10/2023 1255 Car 20 reports refusal obtained, vehicle  
removed and E14 clear to quarters. 
04/10/2023 1259 R16 clear, ride to residence being provided  
98019.4 
04/10/2023 1301 R16 off, 98020.2 
 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-21-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-250-IN 
 
                1255 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1311 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

04/10/2023 1311 Caller reporting a cable in the road. 
 

 
                1423 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/10/2023 1424 Fingerprints. 
 

 
                1504 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD + GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting an ongoing issue with vehicles entering the  
roadway around the barriers. S3 checked the area  
 

         Narrative:     
no violations observed 
 

 
                1527 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting 3 vehicles parked on the side of the  
roadway causing a hazard. S9 checked the area no hazard.   
 

 
                1543 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1559 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1633 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1645 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1739 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
       Vicinity of:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a elderly party on the side of the  
roadway and is concerned for her safety. S3 spoke with party  
who was doing some spring cleaning.  
 

 
                1750 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with information.  
 

 
                1809 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     



Marlboro PD requesting a well being check on a party whose  
Vehicle had broken down.     
 

         Narrative:     
S3/S9 assisted party.  
 

 
                2147 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Calling party requesting to speak with an officer about a  
past incident. S3/S9 advised caller.      
 

 
                2301 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

caller wanted to share information on an ongoing case  
involving a father and son. stated he lived at the residence  
and wanted to offer information.  D5 advised him to speak  
with the officers involved in the case.  
 

 
                2335 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/11/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0013 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                0758 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 0758 Caller reporting a White SUV going through  
the stop sign of a school bus infront of his residence. 
 

 
                0828 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                0830 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 0830  
Boxes 4313 & 4323 placed into test for work. Error message  
displayed for non connection. Boxes showed in test mode.  
Fire Department notified. 
 

 
                0833 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0859 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 0859 S22 assisting party with expired medication. 
 

 
                0922 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0928 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0945 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 0946 Caller reporting a fall with a head injury. 
04/11/2023 0958 R17 transporting to Emerson 0.0 
04/11/2023 1012 R17 off 7.2 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-251-IN 
 
                0951 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 



         Narrative:     
04/11/2023 0952 Back door and back hall motion alarm. 
04/11/2023 0959 House cleaners hired by home owner. 
 

 
                1124 ASSIST CITIZEN REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 1124 Caller requesting to know if a party that he  
pays rebt to can kick him out of the house is is in. Party  
advised that this is a civil matter and he needs to go to  
Concord District Court. Party further stated he doesn't have  
a formal lease or rental agreement. Party further advised  
the home owner can than ask him to leave and his is required  
to, or the homw owner can request the police to remove him  
and possibly have him trespassed. Party advsed again to  
contact Concord District Court and to find a new location as  
soon as possible. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-54-OF 
 
                1222 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 1222 Caller reporting party unable to satnd do to  
fluid build up in stomach. Police and fire responding. 
04/11/2023 1240 R17 transporting 0.0 
04/11/2023 1249 R17 off 7.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-252-IN 
 
                1230 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1241 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SECOND ST 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 1242 maynard requesting an Enginge Company to  
location for a working fire. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-253-IN 
 
                1244 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 1244 911 hang up from location. 
 

 
                1305 Fire, Station Coverage Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 1305 L5 requesting a Bolton Engine Comapny for  
station coverage. NVRECC notified and start the company at  
this time. 
04/11/2023 1325 L5 reports E14 & R17 cleared by Maynard,  
returning in service, return Bolton Engine at this time. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-253-IN 
 
                1315 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1322 Fire, District Team Activation Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SECOND ST 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 1322 District 14 Arson Investigation unit  
activated at this time. Stow Investigator responding. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-254-IN 
 
                1421 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] THOMPSON ST 
         Narrative:     

04/11/2023 1422 Maynard requesting an ambulance for a  
juvenile that fell off his bicycle, possible head injury. 
 

         Narrative:     



R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 5.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-255-IN 
 
                1608 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1619 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + KINGLAND RD 
 
                1634 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
 
                1651 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1754 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1807 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1817 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LANES END RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a raccoon that isn't acting right. Boxboro  
PD 1819 
 

         Narrative:     
ACO requests an officer to assist. S10 responded.  
 

 
                1830 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1934 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD + GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reporting a truck parked in the area for over an  
hour. S10 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S10 advised party.  
 

 
                2150 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/12/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0001 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                0316 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0747 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0823 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Lift assist. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-256-IN 
 
                0900 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0900 Generator Test Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Weekly Generator Test, Functioning at this time, no issues  
found 
 

 



                1000 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1017 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1044 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1051 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 375GREAT] CRESCENT ST WEST - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Lift assist. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-257-IN 
 
                1121 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S21 assisted party regarding her registration. 
 

 
                1136 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1544 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1553 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                1644 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD + HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a black and white broder collie running  
around. ACO was notified. 
 

 
                1810 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S6 and S8 assisted party wtih RO. 
 

 
                1902 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1923 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S8 served RO verbally to party over the phone. 
 

 
                1925 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1927 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2108 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2111 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                2131 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request an officer check on her father who she has  
not been able to reach on the phone. S8 responded. Prior to  
arrival RP states she has spoken with father and he is ok. 
 

 
                2231 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

04/12/2023 2232 Mudroom rear entry. 



04/12/2023 2243 Contact with home owner made, son enroute to  
location. 
 

 
 
For Date: 04/13/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0008 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0123 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0736 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0826 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0834 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0837 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0838 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0936 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1052 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 509] POMPOSITTICUT COMMUNITY CENTER - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a party fallen and cant get up. S6, R17 and  
E19 responded. 
 

 
                1124 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1210 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1313 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 40] STOW POST OFFICE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

possible wire down, S7 reports the line is hanging low 
 

 
                1550 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] MAYNARD - DIGITAL WAY 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD request ambulance for elderly female with slurred  
speach. R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 5.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-260-IN 
 
                1553 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1555 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1555 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports the German Sheppard she was watching ran off.  
 He is 3 years old and named Max.  ACO was notified. 
 

 
                1613 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 



                1630 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 200MAPLE] BOLTON TOWN LINE - MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her neighbor is threatening her. S8 and S11  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
See report. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-55-OF 
 
                1905 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports he has a bandaged wound that needs to be  
cleaned and re-dressed.  Party request the FD assist. S21  
notified FD. S21 advised party he would have to see his  
doctor or go to a medical facility to have that procedure  
done. 
 

 
                2016 ASSIST CITIZEN GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 200MAPLE] BOLTON TOWN LINE - MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her neighbor is back on her property just  
standing at the bottom of her porch.  S8 and S11 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S8 and S11 checked the area. Unable to locate the party.  
GOA. S8 advised party. 
 

 
                2318 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

04/13/2023 2318 Caller reporting a fall with no injuries but  
multiple medical issues. 
04/13/2023 2339 Refusal obtained. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-261-IN 
 
 
For Date: 04/14/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0000 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                0051 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

04/14/2023 0051 Caller reporting party with elevated heart  
rate. 
04/14/2023 0120 R17 transporting 0.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-262-IN 
 
                0343 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BER] PLEASENT ST 
         Narrative:     

04/14/2023 0344 NVRECC requesting Tanker 11 to location for  
a structure fire. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-263-IN 
 
                0705 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                0754 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0819 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Report of outdoor smoke. S7, S9, C20, E18 and E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E18 reports source of problem found at the Highway Dept.  



Issue was dust formed by work being done at the Highway  
Dept.  E18 wet down the area to keep dust down. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-264-IN 
 
                0841 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

S7 and JDP assisted party with getting property from his  
home. 
 

 
                0915 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1005 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 400HUDSON] HUDSON TOWN LINE - HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a large rock in the road. S9 responed and  
checked the area. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 reports area checked. No hazard found. 
 

 
                1033 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

S7 and JDP attempted to contact party.  s7 reports unable to  
make contact. 
 

 
                1042 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports his wife needs to go to the hospital for  
fluid in the abdomen. S9, E14, and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 77.8 E/m 86.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-265-IN 
 
                1227 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1305 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1323 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1359 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1409 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1413 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a tree limb fell in the road and left debris.  
Caller removed big pieces from road, but left some debris in  
the road.  Highway Dept notified. 
 

 
                1431 Road Safety Complaint VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/14/2023 1432 Caller reports a encounter with an angry  
driver. 
 

 
                1443 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1526 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Extinguished   



  Location/Address:    [SB] MILE MARKER 107 - MASS PIKE EB 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-266-IN 
 
                1708 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1709 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
 
                1725 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1740 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOL] MAIN ST 
         Narrative:     

04/14/2023 1741 Bolton requesting an Engine Company for a  
dumpster fire that is connected to the building. 
04/14/2023 1837 Car 20 reports fire extinguished, E14  
available on scene. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-267-IN 
 
                1820 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1850 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/14/2023 1850 Party into station to speak with an officer  
about a incident that just occurred. S8 speaking with party  
at this time. 
 

 
                2208 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                2210 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2215 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 37] PATTERSON AUTO  BODY - GREAT RD 
 
                2217 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
 
                2225 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                2239 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

04/14/2023 2239 Caller reporting vehicles traveling at a  
high rate of speed up and down Sudbury Road.  
 

 
 
For Date: 04/15/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0026 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                0039 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0504 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0808 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NEAR FINN RD - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports there is a German Sheppard running around and  
has since run into the woods. RP was unable to take control  
of the dog. ACO notified. 
 

 
                0840 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 



 
                0848 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0903 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports that the German Sheppard who is missing has  
been spotted and is running down Hudson Rd.  ACO was  
notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
Second call reports the dog is now running into the woods at  
Athens. ACO was updated. 
 

 
                0953 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1000 COMPLAINT Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a stop sign that was hit and is now bent  
over. S9 responded and checked sign. Highway Dept was  
notified. 
 

 
                1015 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1016 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1019 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1035 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1112 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1236 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports alarm activation. S9 and E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E12 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 reports activation from hood in pro shop.  System has  
been reset. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-268-IN 
 
                1255 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1334 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1458 Road Safety Complaint VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 570GLEASON] HUDSON TOWN LINE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1500 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

04/15/2023 1500 Verbal warning. 
 

 
                1536 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

04/15/2023 1538 Accidental 911 from location, no answer.  
04/15/2023 1539 Caller called back, accidental pocket dial,  
no issues no services needed. 



 
 
                1605 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

04/15/2023 1606 Caller reporting he is transporting a Stow  
Acres tractor to his residence with authorization from Stow  
Acres management. 
 

 
                1834 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

04/15/2023 1835 Motor vehicle lock out. 
 

 
                1838 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1848 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    SYLVAN DR 
         Narrative:     

04/15/2023 1850 Caller report an 11 month old having a  
seizure. Police and fire responding. 
04/15/2023 1912 R17 transporting to Emerson 0.0 
04/15/2023 1928 R17 off 10.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-269-IN 
 
                1857 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

04/15/2023 1859 Caller reporting a Black Lab that appears to  
be lost at location. The dog will not approach people, but  
stays in the area of them. Information relayed to ACO. 
 

 
                1932 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/15/2023 1932 Party in to station to request paperwork. 
 

 
 
For Date: 04/16/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0041 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + GREAT RD 
 
                0122 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GATES LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a large tree came down and took down wires.  
S11, E19 and E14 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E19 reports wires down with tree.  HLP was notified and  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
HLP on scene.  
 

         Narrative:     
Highway on scene. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-270-IN 
 
                0509 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request a lift assist for her husband her has fallen  
out of bed. S11 E19 and R17 responded. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-271-IN 
 
                0529 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 



 
                0554 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports two bikes on the side of the road. S11  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 reports two mountain bikes on the side of the road.  One  
blue and one white.  RP was concerned it may be connected to  
missing person alert sent out by neighboring town.  Both  
parties had already be located prior to call.  No problems  
found. 
 

 
                0908 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                0921 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

04/16/2023 0921 Caller reporting a fall and lift assist. 
04/16/2023 0955 Refusal obtained. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-272-IN 
 
                0954 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1154 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

04/16/2023 1156 Request for transport for party unable to  
stand. 
04/16/2023 1217 Transporting 0 
04/16/2023 1240 Off 10.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-273-IN 
 
                1216 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1218 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1403 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1419 Lake Boon Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 531SUDBURY] STUMPY BOON - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

04/16/2023 1420 Lake Boon Commissioner requesting an Officer  
to assist at location. A boater was speeding through the  
narrows and the commissioner was blocking them with his  
truck at the ramp. Commissioner advised not to block them,   
and officers are on thier way. 
 

 
                1437 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1518 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUDBURY ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD requesting mutual aid ambulance for a Male party  
requesting detox. R17 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 5.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-274-IN 
 
                1555 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 299SOUTHAC] ACTON TOWN LINE - SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting 2 bicycles left on the side of the roadway  
and believes a few youths may have left them and walked in  



to the woods S6 responding.   
 

         Narrative:     
S6 reporting bikes were there for sometime. Highway dept  
notified for removal.  
 

         Narrative:     
Acton PD notified 
 

 
                1636 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1746 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1752 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 383HUDSONR] HUDSON ROAD AUTO - HUDSON RD 
 
                1827 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 call with sounds of movement. No answer on call back x2  
S3 responding to the area. Callers' son called and reported  
his mother called on accident. S3 checked the area noting  
unusual to report.  
 

 
                2007 ALARM, BURGLAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm Co requesting dispatch for alarm. S3 checked the area.  
  
 

 
                2040 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EVELYN RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 assisting caller with information. 
 

 
                2113 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for her husband. Police Fire  
and ALS responding. R17/ALS transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M  
10.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-275-IN 
 
                2155 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2156 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 299SOUTHAC] ACTON TOWN LINE - SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting 2 bicycles on the side of the road.  
S3/6 advised and will remove the bicycles. 
 

 
                2253 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
 

 


